
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD  ON 10th  NOVEMBER 2021 AT THE VILLAGE HALL, SCHOOL STREET
Present:  Cllr Jeremy James (Chair)


     Cllr Derek Holland (Vice chair)
    
     Cllr Helen Smith 

                 Cllr Victor Griffin


    Cllr Sara Reilly

                 Matthew Nahit, Clerk/RFO

                 BCllr Andrew Bearne

                 BCllr Tim Willis

1038 To Receive Apologies for Absence 
None received

1039  To receive Verbal Requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not registered
None declared

1040 Public Participation
No members of the public were in attendance

1041 Borough Councillors’ Reports
 A new website has been launched as part of Rugby's commitment to “net zero”. The site was created following Rugby's Climate Summer in September as the international COP26 Climate Summit got underway.  It will be used to help Rugby's communities to share information and tips as residents, businesses, public agencies and voluntary and community organisations all do their bit to reduce their carbon impact.  The site will grow as work on reducing the borough's carbon footprint progresses.  Full story: https://www.rugbynetzero.co.uk 

In the wake of some recent complaints, the telephone system accessed by the public when they  contact Rugby Borough Council has been updated.
1042 Planning
There were no new planning applications
1043 Minutes 
The minutes of the last Council meeting held on 13th of October were signed off
1044 Reports for information  
Members of the Council attended the Annual Conference of the Warwickshire and West Midlands Association of Local Councils, and fedback to the rest of the Council. Several possible initiatives   that could be used by parish councils were mooted.  Some e.g. “declaring a climate emergency” were considered to be unlikely to have a significant impact by the Councillors.  However, formulating a local Climate Action Plan did seem both realistic and worthwhile, and some members of the local community who have knowledge of this field will be approached and asked if they would like to contribute to this.  Our paperwork will also be updated to reflect the impact Parish Council's policies and decisions may have as a part of this environmental strategy. 

A summary of the points from meeting with Rugby Borough Council officials about the production of a Local Neighbourhood Plan was circulated, and this will become a standing agenda point as more preparatory work on the production of such a plan takes place.
1045 To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment:
a) Outgoing payments
	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	Clerk's wages  
	confidential
	Yes

	Zoom monthly fee 
	£14.39
	No

	Zeta Lighting down payment
	£7,044.00
	No

	Remembrance Day wreath
	£36.20
	Yes

	WALC Conference fee
	£12.00
	Yes


All payments were approved unanimously and were signed off.

1046 Health and safety/safeguarding incidents 
No incidents have come to our attention since the least meeting.  A new reporting form was discussed and slightly amended, and will be used from now on.  Any incidents members of the committee become aware of will be immediately reported to our safeguarding lead who will take the appropriate action. They will then be discussed at the next meeting, and this recorded in an appendix to the minutes that will not be publicly circulated to protect the confidentiality of the individuals involved.
1047 Parish Lighting Upgrade 

A down payment has been made to Zeta Lighting who are contracted to carry out the work.  They expect to have completed the work by Christmas.
1048 Police Liaison

 Councillors met with PC Rebecca Bailey on the 9th of November to discuss local issues. A review of concerns about speeding in the village has led to the development of a questionnaire about the issues and possible ameliorating factors by Councillors, and  this will be delivered to parishioners, who will hopefully complete and return it.  The local police are keen to increase face-to-face contacts with parishioners and wish to set up a “hub”, as they have in other local parishes.  The police would be present here at announced times, and Church Lawford residents could drop in to share concerns and intelligence with them.  The Parish Council will now speak to other local groups and try to secure a suitable location for the hub as soon as possible.
1049 Community items/Village Maintenance 

Parishioners have asked whether it is possible to hold a refresher course on how to safely and effectively use the defibrillator at the Village Hall.  The Parish Council will now endeavour to organise one for the New Year.

The Christmas tree to be erected on the village green has been ordered and some lights for decoration will be purchased.

Some funds earmarked for flower trough maintenance will be released, and money will now be allocated for this purpose when the Annual Budget is drawn up in the New Year.

1050 Councillors' Reports and Items for Future Agendas 

None raised
1051 Date of Next Meeting 
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as the 8th of  December
Signed: ….........................................      Name (print): ...............................................
Date:   ….......................................
